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ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Please respond to the Portsmouth office

May 19, 2016

HPUC 23MAYi6PH12:%O
Debra A. Howland
Executive Director & Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
2 1 S . Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 0330 1-2429

Re: Lakes Region Water Company; DW 15 — 209 & 15 — 422

Dear Executive Director Howland:

On May 3, 2016 Lakes Region Water Company participated in a technical
session with Staff and the other parties to discuss a proposed modification to
Lakes Region’s request for a permanent rate increase and for financing to acquire
the Mount Roberts Project. Specifically, the parties discussed alternatives to
Lakes Region’s request for an Allowance for Funds Used During Construction
(AFUDC) of $192,417 (27.9%) in the costs for the Mount Roberts Project.

During the technical session, Lakes Region presented a proposal to
eliminate AFUDC and record the direct costs for the Project, subject to Staff
review, as paid in capital. In order to address concerns regarding an increase the
proportion ofequity in Lakes Region’s capital structure, Lakes Region proposed
to finance one or more capital projects using long-term debt proposed by CoBank
ACB, including: (1) Acquisition ofand improvement to the Dockham Shores
Estates water system; (2) Improvements to the White Mountain Gateway system;

(3) Improvements to the Wentworth Cove system; and (4) Improvements to Lakes
Region’s office and shop work area. Lakes Region believes that these projects
would improve service to customers; address concerns regarding Lakes Region’s
capital structure; and increase Lakes Region’s customer base and thereby reduce
the future costs to serve existing and new customers.

As a result ofthese discussions, Lakes Region agreed to submit the
following information by May 27, 2016:

1 . Petition for approval of the acquisition, financing and related approvals for
the Dockham Shores Estates water system pursuant to the Asset Purchase
Agreement presented at the May 3, 2016 technical session. This will




